September 2012 Parish Newsletter – Draft 
Dear Parishioner,

The Government’s Localism Bill, which became law last November, allows local communities to produce a Neighbourhood Plan in which they can define how they would like their communities to evolve over the next 20 to 25 years. The Parish Council has decided, with your help, to produce a Neighbourhood Plan for South Wootton and has set up a Project Group for this purpose. Preparation of a Neighbourhood Plan is a lengthy process. This Newsletter is devoted to explaining what a Neighbourhood Plan is, what it should contain, and how it should be prepared.

A Neighbourhood Plan is a new way of helping local communities to influence the planning of the area in which they live and work. It can be used to: 

· Develop a shared vision for your neighbourhood.

· Choose where new homes, shops, offices and other services should be built.

· Identify and protect important local green spaces.

· Influence what new buildings should look like.

A Neighbourhood Plan cannot:

· Conflict with the strategic policies in the Local Plan prepared by the local planning authority, i.e. the Borough Council.

· Be used to prevent development that is included in the Local Plan.

· Be prepared by a body other than a parish or town council.

In areas where a parish or town council exists, these are the only bodies that can prepare a Neighbourhood Plan. A Neighbourhood Plan produced by a parish or town council does not have to cover the whole area of the parish or town. It can cover just part of either. Alternatively, a Neighbourhood Plan can extend across parish boundaries.
The local planning authority is required to provide assistance and advice, but it cannot control the Neighbourhood Plan preparation process. They may help with consultation processes to assist with its preparation, though are not obliged to do so. The local planning authority must also check the Neighbourhood Plan to ensure that it meets all the relevant legislation and regulations and that it generally conforms to the strategic elements of its own Local Plan. 

Once the local planning authority is satisfied that the Neighbourhood Plan has been prepared correctly, it will arrange for an independent examination. If the Neighbourhood Plan passes this examination, it will need to be approved in a local referendum (with at least a 51% majority). The costs incurred by the examination and the referendum may be paid for by the local planning authority (NB: this needs to be clarified). If the referendum supports the Neighbourhood Plan then the local planning authority must adopt it as part of the overall development plan, which includes the Local Plan.
In preparing a Neighbourhood Plan, it is essential that the contents represent the views of the wider community, not just those of the Project Group or the Parish Council. There must be a two-way flow of information, backwards and forwards, between the Project Group and the wider community. To this end, the Parish Council is planning to hold a series of open meetings, in the autumn, to which all residents and interested parties will be invited to come to express their views and pass comment on how they would like to see South Wootton evolve in the future. The first round of these meetings will be held on Friday 9th November 2012 from 4pm-6pm and 6pm-8pm and Saturday 10th November 2012 from 10am-12 noon.The meetings are being staggered to allow as many people as possible to attend. At these meetings, you will be invited to record your comments on paper so that they may be gathered and collated by the Project Group. It is anticipated that further meetings will be held during next year.
In order to help you collect your ideas, the Project group suggests that you consider your views and comments under the following headings:

1. Village Appearance – layout, likes/dislikes.

2. Buildings – types, density.

3. Landscape/Open Spaces – how they should be preserved.
4. Roads and Traffic – the Parish Council has already carried out a traffic survey at the junctions feeding Grimston Road, Low Road and Edward Benefer Way and we await the results of an analysis being carried out by Bidwells in Norwich.

5. Services and Facilities – (e.g. doctors, library, shops, schools, leisure, etc.).

6. Future developments/objectives.

7. Do nothing – effectively means accepting the policies outlined in the Borough Council’s Local Development Framework (Local Plan).

If you have any other suggestions, please feel free to express them.

It is important that the Neighbourhood Plan represents the views of the majority of residents and interested parties in South Wootton and so we hope that as many of you as possible will be able to attend the open meetings. However, if you are not able to attend you are invited to write to the Parish Clerk at the Parish Office (see address at the head of this Newsletter) with your comments so that they can be included. 
Yours sincerely,

David Price – Chairman, South Wootton Parish Council
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